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Ms. Chereritta Henderson (tenant) alleges she sustained damages to her personal property in the amount of
$9,400, as a result of a leaking pipe from a water meter exchange, on August 6, 2022, at 2959 N. 55" Street.

Our investigation revealed that on August 8, 2022, Milwaukee Water Works (MW W) reported to the subject
property to exchange a water meter. During the exchange, the water began leaking from a Ford coupling
connecting the water line to the inlet valve. The Ford coupling is part of the privately owned portion of the
service line and was not installed correctly. Subsequently, the coupling disconnected causing water to flow
directly into the basement and onto Ms. Henderson’s property.

The meter exchange was postponed and MWW contracted a plumber to perform temporary emergency repairs
to restore water service to the property. The property was placed in the Lead Service Line Replacement
Program per the City Code of Ordinances s.225-25.5-3-a, which states, “‘a service line must be replaced when a
leak or failure has been discovered on either the privately owned or utility owned portion of the service line.”

It is our position that the City is not liable for damages in this case. Milwaukee Water Works took action as
soon as the leak occurred and contracted repairs in a timely manner. We recommend that the claim be denied.
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